COMHAIRLE CHOIMHEARSNACHD SHLEITE

SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES of MEETING OF SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

held on Tuesday, 3rd April 2012 at Ardvasar Hall, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm

PRESENT:


Pauline Lyle

Claire Hannah

Margaret Colpus




Rob Ware 




Flora MacLean (Acting Chair)




Archie Maccalman
IN ATTENDANCE:
Kirsteen McGonagall, David Ashford, Una MacLeod & 






Hamish Fraser (Highland Councillor)






Susan Hunter (Northern Constabulary)
1. APOLOGIES


Charles Culbertson & Jimmy Logan
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
Sleat Community Council Meeting 06.03.2012

The Minutes were moved for adoption by Rob Ware, seconded by Pauline Lyle 

and approved unanimously.
Progress Report from Previous Meeting

3.1 Members noted the contents of  the 2012/13 Pharmaceutical Care Services report.  There were no recommendations.
3.2 Members noted that free trees were available.  Members questioned if a plaque would be appropriate.  There were concerns over non native species and members recommended taking some advice on the matter.  
3.3 Members noted and approved the letter of support for Angela Murphy.
4.1 Members noted that the account signatories had not yet been changed.

4.2 Members noted that Margaret Colpus had attended Sleat Community Trusts board meeting.  Margaret Colpus was very impressed with their meeting and their 5 year business plan.  Members noted Sleat Community Trusts position re Top Shop request for a letter of support.
4.3 Members noted that contact details are now on the SCC website.  Claire Hannah will report back on attendance. 
4.4 Members noted that Charles Culbertson and Claire Hannah had attended the local bus service meeting.

4.5 Members noted that Charles Culbertson had contacted TEC Services.

Other Matters Arising

Margaret Colpus requested that in future notice of meetings should be at least a week.  
Members noted and agreed.  
3.
MISCELLANEOUS CORRESPONDENCE
Susan Hunter from Northern Constabulary discussed previous issues raised in relation to speeding in Duisdale and Armadale.   Members considered the position and Susan indicated that Northern constabulary had undertaken some extra radar checks and also indicated that there had been an issue with the traffic lights at the school not working.  Members agreed that Northern Constabulary should be told if there are any specific times that the community would like to see the police in the area.
Rob Ware asked Susan if there had been any incidents recently in Sleat.  Susan responded that the area has been very quiet recently but advised all to be vigilant and to report any suspicious activity no matter how trivial as early as possible. 

Members discussed any possible issues as there is a move towards a single police force in Scotland and any ramifications that that may have on the area. It was Susan and Hamish Fraser’s opinion that as things stand there were none.  They also emphasised the importance within the force and the community of community led policing.
Charles Culbertson had sent an email raising the issue of a North Skye transport subsidy.  Members considered the position in regards to our own commercial service.  There is a particular point of meeting the first ferry as this appears the only difference.  Hamish Fraser has raised these issues with David Summers and also stated that the north Skye services were not subsidised.  He also continues to lobby for the early service.  There were also concerns regarding the timing of the last bus and there being a sign on the MacLean bus indicating that it is a timetabled service.  Members noted the position and agreed to contact David Summers stating the importance of the early service.
Sleat Bus Service costs David Summers had sent service costs for contract 601.  Members noted the position.

Archie MacCalman raised the issue of Tormore Forrest and updated members of the current position.  Further to the public meeting and deliberation at Highland council there would be no increase in the lorry levels set in the original accord.  Members noted the position.  Members also noted concerns over holiday issues and also passing the school during school times and agreed to check the haulage accord on those issues in particular. 
An enquiry through the Sleat Community Council website from Andrew Lyle in regards to the Stornoway emergency towing tug.  Members considered the position and Rob Ware agreed to make representations in support of the reinstatement of this service.       
Rob Ware attended the Ferries Review meeting at the end of March.  Members considered the submission and noted the position and the full submission is on the Sleat Community Council website.  Members also noted the support given by Strath Community Council and also the Federation of Small business.  Hamish Fraser and David Ashford also raised the point that there should be continued pressure to enhance the service with for example a dedicated ferry.
Flora Maclean raised the issue of Dog Poo bins for Tarskavaig.  Members considered the issue and agreed to contact Mark Crowe and have a consultation to see if other areas would also require these bins.  Claire Hannah agreed to insert this in the Sleat Community Trust newsletter.                                            

Flora MacLean raised the issue of the overland blue pipe that now runs along side the original pipe dug at considerable cost.  Members considered the position and expressed concerns over wasted money and safety issues that this raised.  Hamish Fraser will write to Scottish Water so that these concerns can be made public

4.
AOCB
Hamish Fraser told members that he had a resurfacing schedule and there will be resurfacing work taking place at Sabal Mor Ostaig, Tarskavaig loop road and also in the village of Camus Cross.  Members noted the position and thanked him for his efforts. This is now on the website.
Alison Clark emailed the Sleat Community Council with a number of consultations by the Scottish Government.  The consultations will be put on the Sleat Community Council Website.  Members noted the position and agreed to consider these and raise any issues at the next meeting. 

5. PUBLIC DISCUSSION SESSION
David Ashford congratulated Rob Ware on his website but asked if members were councillors or council members.  Members are Community Councillors.  David also raised the issue of the notice boards.  Rob is currently trying to chase down a contact at Highland Council who can deal with this.  It may come to it that these notice boards may have to be repaired rather than replaced.  Claire Hannah also mentioned that there was a discretionary fund that may be of use.  Cork boards were suggested as an alternative to hardboard.  It also was mentioned that it would be good if the local community would take an interest.  It would also be an idea to research new bus shelters that may incorporate a notice board an example of joined up thinking perhaps.  
David Ashford requested that he be emailed.  Members agreed that we would use Sleat events email and if at all possible with regards to data protection.

David Ashford reminded the members of the Civic awards and of the nominations.
Claire Hannah reminded the members that they may have some requirements in regards to data protection and that there may be a fee payable.  Claire agreed to investigate this and report back at the next meeting.

There was a request for signs on the Ardvasar to indicate the unsuitability for caravans and also to indicate that the last toilets are in Ardvasar.  Members noted the position and agreed to investigate the previous council paperwork re this issue.


The next meeting is to be held at 7.30pm on the 1st May 2012 in Duisdale Hall

The meeting closed at 9.35pm 

